
 

  

November 13, 2018 

 

 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR INDEFINITE QUANTITY 

CONTRACTS (IQCs) FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT PROFESSIONAL 

ENGINEERING/ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES ON AN “AS-NEEDED” BASIS FOR 

MULTI-DISCIPLINE FEDERALLY FUNDED PROJECTS (ARCHITECTURAL LEAD) 

DURING 2019 THROUGH 2022 – RFP NO. 53247- ADDENDUM # 2 

 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (the Authority) hereby amends the subject 

Request for Proposal (RFP), dated October 24, 2018. 

1) Delete Proposer Requirement A in Addendum #1, Section I – Proposer Requirements –and 

replace with new requirement A below. 
 

A. Firms shall have a minimum of ten (10) years’ experience, in providing professional 

Architectural design experience for a variety of transportation and infrastructure projects 

within a similar regional area for all stages of projects, from planning through design and 

construction. 

 

2) The following questions were received from a Request for Proposals (RFP) recipients(s).  

The questions and the corresponding Authority answers are provided for your information 

and use, as appropriate. 

 

Question 1: Please confirm if the 10 architects per Proposal Requirements Section I.C. shall be 

from the Prime consultant only. 

 

Answer 1: Confirmed. 
 

Question 2: Please confirm if the 5 architects/engineers/designers per Proposal Requirements 

Section I.D shall be from the Prime consultant only. 

 

Answer 2: Confirmed. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Joann Spirito, Manager – Federal Procurement & 

Compliance at JSpirito@panynj.gov 

  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Joann Spirito       

Manager, Federal Procurement & Compliance 

Procurement Department 

 

mailto:JSpirito@panynj.gov

